A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, April 8, 2013 at 7:35 pm.

Present: Martin Crowley, Chair; Brian Connors, Clerk; David Sheedy; George Samia, Town Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Adm. Asst.

Pledge of Allegiance

The Board welcomed David Sheedy to the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Sheedy thanked the public for their support and votes for his position on the Board of Selectmen.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote to re-organize the Board of Selectmen

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, nominate Brian Connors as Chairman of the Board of Selectmen. Vote: Yes – Crowley; Sheedy; Connors

M/Connors, s/Sheedy, nominate Martin Crowley as Clerk of the Board of Selectmen. Vote: Yes – Crowley, Sheedy; Connors

Open Forum

No one present

Budget Presentation

Louis Lopes, Superintendent of the Southeastern Regional School was present to present the FY14 Southeastern Regional School budget.

Action Items

M/Connors, s/Crowley, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from April 1, 2013 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

Reminders

Hazardous Waste Day - May 18th from 8:00 a.m. to 12 noon at the BFI Site on Thatcher Street

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Connors, Crowley, Sheedy; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm

Board of Selectmen